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March 2017

Dear Parents and Carers
With the end of the Spring term only a few weeks away, we hope that you are enjoying the longer days and improving weather!!
Questionnaire 2016/17

This term we would really appreciate it if you could complete our Parent Questionnaire Spring 2017.

You can return the completed form to the admin team, hand it in when you drop/collect your child or return the completed form in your child’s book bag.
We value your feedback as it helps us improve our offer to you and the children.


Parent Meetings

Your child’s class teacher will be contacting you shortly to arrange an appointment to discuss progress and new targets next term.

We will try to arrange appointments at a mutually suitable time; however these will be outside of normal school hours to prevent disruption to school routine. 
We appreciate your support and understanding with this.

Secondary Transfer – Year 6 Parents
Year 6 pupils and their parents have now completed the process of making the next step in their school life.
Parents/Carers of Year 6 pupils should have received notification of their child’s proposed secondary placement. We hope that pupils, parents and carers are happy with their child’s placement for September 2017. 

If you have any worries or have not yet received any information about your child’s secondary placement, please contact us at the school for further guidance.


Year 5 Parents – Plan Ahead!
This summer term is a good opportunity for Year 5 parents to begin to consider the most suitable placement options for their child’s move to secondary provision.

In Southwark we are fortunate in having a range of Good and Outstanding Secondary Special Schools offering a wide choice.

Please check the websites of the schools you feel might be appropriate for your child and make use of the available open days. 
When the time comes to choose a secondary school with your child in October 2017, you can feel confident about the choices you have made. If you need any guidance about this please contact our school admin team or visit the Southwark Information and Advice 
Service (SIAS) on the Southwark Council website.


This service is free to all parents, carers and young people who live in Southwark and parents who have children attending schools in Southwark.
Mondays        13:00 - 16:00 
Tuesdays         9:00 - 12:00 
Thursdays      15:00 - 18:00
Sunshine House, Ground Floor, 
27 Peckham Road, London SE5 8UH
sias@southwark.gov.uk
E.H.C.P’s
The process of converting Statements to Education Health Care Plans [EHCP] will be completed at the end of this academic year for Years 5 and 2. 

There may be a small number of pupils who have not had their statements converted by the end of this academic year and the final round of the EHCP conversions has been earmarked to manage these. 
The whole process should be completed in line with Government expectations in April 2018.
This has been a challenging but worthwhile process. Our school therapy team, class teachers and school administration staff have taken on a significantly increased workload to ensure that the children’s Education Health Care Plans are meaningful documents 
that supports each individual pupils learning and care needs.

I would like to thank all parents and carers for their support in this process and congratulate the staff teams for their excellent work.



Help Available
If you have a concern or problem that you think we might be able to assist with please, do not hesitate to ask either through the home to school communication book or by calling the school office to contact your child’s class teacher. 
There is a lot of support available:-

We have weekly access to Speech Therapy, Occupational Therapy, regular visits from the School Nurse and School Dentist.
Please check the school website for information about drop in sessions, 
More Coffee mornings and parent training sessions are coming soon.
Coffee mornings which are informal and unstructured opportunities for you to get involved with the school, meet new friends who understand what it is like to be parent(s) of a pupil with Autism and who can share ideas or just be there to listen. 
We have a new contact - SEN dietician who is looking forward to joining in our next coffee morning to meet parents/carers and find out more about the pupils at Haymerle School. 
Appointments with the dietician would be by referral through our school nurse. Please contact the school admin team if you would like to discuss if your child would benefit from a referral.
Attendance Matters at Haymerle
Our whole school attendance target is for every child to attend school for over 95% of the available school year.


Good school attendance is only possible when parents/carers work with the school staff to manage any problems as soon as possible, maintaining good communication and following the school policy and not taking family holiday during term time.
Please call before 9am if your child is going to be absent.

All absence taken during term time for any reason other than sickness can only be authorised by the head teacher. For exceptional circumstances to be considered evidence needs to be provided to the school.
Requests for absence or long term absence without an explanation will always be discussed with the schools Educational Welfare Officer and referred to the Local Authority Special Educational Needs team.

We will update you with your child’s attendance figures at the end of the Spring Term.  However if you are currently experiencing any difficulties regarding your child’s school attendance please contact us.


@ Haymerle School
Creative Art Project – Mainstream Link

Key Stage 2 pupils in Year 4 and 5 have been working with pupils from Harris Primary Academy Peckham Park on a joint Art/Animation project. This will be ending on 24th March. We hope to share some of the artwork alongside information about the project on the school website very soon. 
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New: - Book Share Corner 
Staff and pupils celebrated World Book Day in style with many fantastic favorite character costumes worn at school. Please check the website where you can see the children’s character costumes.
Celebrating our love of books and reading, we have made a shared book corner, where you can come and read/exchange books in the school reception area.

We would love it if as many parents and pupils as possible could bring in a book or two that they have finished with and swap it for another left in the Book Swap Corner by another family.
We hope this will become a permanent feature in the school reception. 
Please come along and support this!


Red Nose Day

Having fun whilst raising money for a good cause is something we all like to do at Haymerle School.

School staff are planning some fun activities for Friday 24th March Red 
Nose Day. Please check the school website, your child’s book bags and communication books for information 
about what is happening in your child’s class and the fundraising and activities we will be holding.
Dates for your diary
Autism Awareness Week 
Monday 27th March – Friday 31st March 


Spring term ends: Friday 31st March

Summer term begins: Tuesday 18th April
Summer 1 ends on Friday 26th May 
Half term 29th May – 2nd June
Summer 2 begins 5th June

End of Summer Term 

Friday 21st July

Contact Information
Please ensure that the admin team are updated with your latest telephone contact details.  

Safeguarding Notice

Haymerle School is committed to a robust Safeguarding Policy, procedures and practice. 

Our safeguarding policy protects pupils and informs staff, parents and visitors. You can access this policy on the schools website or request a paper copy from the admin team.

If you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to ask for our support. 
Our designated safeguarding staff will always make time to meet with you.
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